## ENDNOTES

Those items highlighted in green do not have corresponding news clips as they refer to the online sources, mostly BaseballReference.com.

1-"Fans Give Mails Big Home-Coming Welcome," Sacramento Bee, October 29, 1920.

2- <u>1920 World Series Game 6, Brooklyn Robins vs Cleveland Indians: October 11, 1920 | Baseball-</u> Reference.com, Accessed March 19, 2025.

- 3- "Walter Mails Goes to Cleveland Club," Seattle Star, August 23, 1920.
- 4- "Indians and Sox Neck and Neck-- Walter Mails Wins Seventh," *Los Angeles Times*, September 28, 1920.
- 5- "Caldwell Pitches Wide," New York Times, October 8, 1920.
- 6- "Umpire Praises The Twirling of Mails," Sacramento Bee, October 12, 1920.
- 7- "Rousing Welcome Planned for Mails at Sacramento," Associated Press, October 13, 1920.

8- Baseball-Reference-Walter Mails Major and Minor Leage career. <u>Duster Mails Minor Leagues</u> <u>Statistics | Baseball-Reference.com</u>. Accessed March 19, 2025.

- 9- "Mails Got Peeved and Spokane Won From the Giants," Victoria Daily-Mail, September 3, 1915.
- 10- "Dust 'Em Mails, New Superba Pitcher," Brooklyn Daily Eagle, September 15, 1915.
- 11- "Home Coming of Angels Sad Affair," San Francisco Chronicle, July 17, 1924.
- 12- Sheppard Hotel, San Quentin ADVERTISEMENT, Sausalito News, July 3, 1891.
- 13- "Notre Dame College. Commencement Exercises That Were Held Yesterday." San Francisco Examiner. May 31, 1887.
- 14- "California Postmasters—Mary E. McRae, San Quentin, Marin County," *San Francisco Examiner*, September 27, 1888.
- 15-1890 US Census, Amador County, Mails Family: Mary Mails and three children. Frank, age 20.
- 16- San Quentin Prison -- Warden's Report San Francisco Chronicle, March 13, 1889.
- 17- Marriages column, San Francisco Chronicle, July 15, 1890.
- 18- Stairley's Appointees, pg. 8 San Francisco Examiner, February 27, 1894.
- 19- Familysearch.org, John Walter Mails.
- 20-1900 U.S. Federal Census, Sacramento, CA, Mails Family.
- 21- 1905 Marin County Directory, San Quentin—Frank Mails (prison) Guard.
- 22-1905 Southern Pacific Railroad employment card—Frank Mails.

23- "Large Class of Children Will Receive Confirmation," Sacramento Bee, May 18, 1907.

24- "Court Calendar" Decree of divorce granted to Mary Mails, *Sausalito News*, September 30, 1911.

25- BASEBALL CHATTER Column, Sacramento Bee, April 15, 1919.

26- "Mails To Sign Contract for Life Here Tomorrow," Sacramento Union, February 18, 1922.

27- "The Career of Walter The Great," Marin Independent-Journal, November 8, 1958.

28- Pt. San Quentin column: "Walter Mails... Going to Saint Mary's College," *Marin County Tocsin*, October 7, 1911.

29- Saint Mary's College of California | History | Plexuss.

30- "Baseball Schedule for Phoenix Team," San Francisco Chronicle, February 10, 1913.

31– "St. Mary's Baseball Teams Meet Defeat," San Francisco Chronicle, October 3, 1910.

32- "St. Mary's College Juniors League is Organized," Oakland Tribune, May 1, 1912.

33- "Mails pitches First Commercial 7-2 win over Grant," *The Collegian*, February 1912, col. 2 AND

Origin of SMC Varsity called the "Phoenix Nine."

34- "Blue Jackets Outslug St. Mary's Nine," San Francisco Call, May 10 1912.

35- "The Great Walter Mails?", William Leiser, San Francisco Examiner, February 15, 1934.

36- "Nationals Defeat San Quentin," Marin Journal, June 12, 1913.

37- "Baseball League Formed to Develop Young Stars," Sacramento Bee, January 9, 1914.

38- "Local Busher Goes to Seattle," Oakland Tribune, December 20, 1913.

39- "Petaluma Is Heralded As 'Miracle Team' Of Bushes," *San Francisco Chronicle*, November 1, 1914.

40- "Nationals Win Championship," Marin Journal, December 3, 1914.

41 - Baseball-Reference.com, Walter Mails 1915.

42- "Seattle Outfielder Sold To Brooklyn," Los Angeles Herald, July 1, 1915.

43- Baseball-Reference.com, Walter Mails 1915.

44- "Big League Southpaw To Join Seals Next Season," *San Francisco Chronicle,* December 21, 1915.

45- "Walter Mails Hurls Cops To Defeat," Oakland Tribune, December 6, 1915.

46- "Mails Stays With Brooklyn," San Francisco Chronicle, January 12, 1916.

47- Baseball-Reference.com, Walter Mails 1916

48- "Mails Local Southpaw Hurls 'Benders' In Bat Practice," *San Francisco Chronicle*, October 8, 1916.

49- Baseball-Reference.com, 1916 World Series.

50-"Walter Mails, southpaw pitcher, has joined the Beavers," Oregonian, May 22, 1917.

51- "Walter Mails Quits The Beavers Because of Salary Reduction," *Oakland Tribune*, June 18, 1917.

52- "Mails Says He Was 'Kidded' Out Of Beaver Ranks," San Francisco Examiner, June 22, 1917.

53- "Beavers Battling To Hold Tight To First-Division Place," *Oregon Daily Journal*, October 16, 1917.

54- "Camp Lewis Musters Up Real Ball Team," San Francisco Examiner, March 13, 1918.

55- "Life In Camp Lewis," San Anselmo Herald, April 2, 1918.

56- "Army-Navy Ball Teams Play 20-Inning Tie," San Francisco Examiner, July 30, 1918.

57- "Seattle Manager Signs Up Mails," Spokane Chronicle, February 27, 1919.

58- "Harry Gardner, Star Slabster, Is traded For Southpaw," Sacramento Bee, June 28, 1919.

59- "Coast League Hurlers Are Topped By Crandall," Sacramento Bee, October 8, 1919.

60- "Ruth Draws Crowd To Game Won by Locals," Sacramento Bee, November 12, 1919.

61- "Cleveland Scout Has Eyes on Walter Mails," Sacramento Bee, November 15. 1919.

62- "Senators Get St. Paul Star And Two Others for Mails," Sacramento Bee, August 23, 1920.

63- "Walter Mails Wins First Start For Cleveland," Sacramento Bee, September 2, 1920.

64- Baseball-Reference.com 1916 World Series, Game Six, October 11, 1920.

65- Baseball-Reference.com, Walter Mails career.

66-"Walter Mails Has New Stepfather," San Francisco Examiner, November 9, 1920.

67- Baseball-Reference.com , Walter Mails career.

68-"Walter Mails Will Sign Contract For Life Here Tomorrow," *Sacramento Union,* February 18, 1922.

69- Baseball-Reference.com, Walter Mails career.

70- Baseball-Reference.com, Walter Mails career.

71- "Hornsby Named Pilot For St. Louis Cards," New York Times, May 31, 1925.

72- "Mrs. Mails Is Granted Divorce From Pitcher Husband For Desertion," *Sacramento Bee,* April 3, 1924.

73- Baseball-Reference.com, Walter Mails career.

74- "Seals Beat Sacramento, 9-5; Win Title," San Francisco Chronicle, October 17, 1928.

75- "Seals Defeat Angels Twice To Capture Coast League Championship" *San Francisco Chronicle,* September 30, 1935.

76- Baseball-Reference.com, Joe DiMaggio MLB career.

77- "Mails To Be Seals' 'Gag Man,' San Francisco Chronicle, January 10, 1936.

78- "Ah, Those Green Bay Gals," *Green Bay Gazette*, Novembar 22, 1964 (The story noted this was Mails' *first* marriage. However, that runs contrary to the divorce declaration Mrs. {Shinn} Mails was awarded in Judge J.F. Pullen's Superior Court in 1924, according to the *Sacramento Bee,* footnote #72).

79- "Seals' Mails Retained By SF Giants," San Francisco Examiner, October 23, 1957

80- "Walter 'The Great' Mails Takes Third Strike At 78," Sacramento Bee, July 7, 1974.

END